Town of Hartford

Road Committee 

 

MINUTES
 

December 8, 2015 

Town Hall – 7:00 p.m.

 

MINUTES

 The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Gregory Jones , Barry Langer, and Daniel Maddox. Cathy Lowe represented the Board of Selectmen.  John (Jack) Plumley, David Bowen, and Alan (Bim) McNeil, Road Commissioner were absent. 
1. Review and Approval of Minutes.
The Minutes of October27th were discussed and approved with the correction of typos.  Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Barry Langer, to approve the Minutes.  The motion passed unanimously. 

The Minutes of November  24th were discussed to remove the ‘there” from the Town’s assets, last word in the last line of item 2, to add Stetson Road to the list to go over during the Road Workshop on the 13th, and to change ‘more’ to additional {She noted that it was reported there have recently been [more]additional serious local weather events that do not qualify for larger EMS damage recovery, thereby increasing the need for funds to be set aside to be available for local emergency road repair and damage control.  } Also, under Item 6 the letter is to be prepared ‘posing’ (rather than raising) the questions identified. Barry Langer made a motion to approve the Minutes as amended, Seconded by Dan Maddox.  The motion passed unanimously.
2. Current Road Status Report 

The Road Commissioner was absent and no report was submitted.  Cathy reported that she had spoken with Bim and he expected to be at the next meeting.. Cathy also advised that she did not believe the cameras had been re-aimed yet but would see that the job was completed promptly and properly.  She has been unable to set up her phone to monitor the webcam, despite assistance from Diane, but will contact the company to assure that this can be accomplished.  Members stressed the importance of the Town’ s residents being able to monitor the cameras themselves as an appropriate deterrent factor, and noted it was not appropriate to not have the ability to monitor being available 24 hours a day.  The Committee has been advised that the Town laptop is setup to be able to monitor, but access is obviously limited to Town office hours. Road Committee members felt this was clearly insufficient for proper coverage.

Harley noted that Farrand Hill has been ground and ditched.  Questions were raised regarding where the funds were coming from for the grinding work.  It was noted that if the Board of Selectmen has not approved and does not agree to pay for work authorized solely by a Road Commissioner, then the Commissioner’s bond could be available to cover the expenses. Cathy advised that she did not believe the Road Commissioner had submitted a bond, and she believed that it had been determined this was not necessary.  State law was referenced and Cathy agreed to follow-up on what advice the Selectmen had been given.  

Greg reported that he felt the culverts and ditching on Howard Road were working but agreed with Cathy that there were still placed with puddles of standing water.  These may be able to be eliminated by a better topping off of the shoulders in these areas, to ease the potential frozen puddles forming in the roadway. It was noted that it would be helpful for the Road Committee to receive copies of any road complaints, so they may be entered into the RSMS and monitored. It was stated that it would be helpful to have a copy of the monthly reports that the Road Commissioner is required to submit to the Selectmen.
3. Review and Approval of letter to go to the Budget Committee requesting information on employment requirements for Town employees.   
The draft letter to the Budget Committee posing several questions regarding Town employees was reviewed and discussed.  It was agreed to add updating the one and five year plans and specifically request who is authorized to interview and hire.  Upon completion of comments, Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Barry Langer to approve the letter as modified and authorize the Chairman to send it to the Budget Committee and copy it to the Board of Selectmen. The motion passed unanimously. 
4. Update on Plan for Work Session December 13th at 10:00 a.m.
The road workshop schedule was discussed.  Members will meet at the Town Office and go forward from there, making special note of pole numbers for segmenting roads for the RSMS tracking. Roads to be reviewed are: Town Farm, Stetson, Davenport, Darrington, Goding, Green Acres, Camp, and Farrand Hill.  Cathy will be coming, and she will let Bim know he is welcome to join the group. . Harley and Dan will get RSMS loaded on the Town computer so it can be used to set up the database.   It was noted that the Committee needs to review what work has been done and what remains on the one and five year plans.  Expense figures for this year are needed before budget considerations can begin. Comments were made about funds available and the potential need for a ‘declared emergency road repairs” fund set aside, given the current status of no available funds in the event the Town faces a significant road emergency.
5. Report on Status of Set-Up for Database of all Hartford Roads, Road Work and Costs Associated with Each Road.

See above comments on the RSMS.  It will be set up for the Road Workshop and needs will be reviewed from there. Dan agreed to help design the monthly balance sheet statements that will be needed to properly monitor the accounts and the roads in the RSMS.
6. Old Business.  
7. New Business.

8. Adjournment.  

Barry Langer  made a motion, seconded by Leslie Boness, to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.
NOTE:  Road Worskshop  - Sunday, December 13th at 10:00 a.m. meeting at the Town Hall. The goal is to review paving that has been done, examine ditches and additional work that will be needed.  The next Regular Meeting will be December 22, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness
Secretary
